
 

 
PLEASE CONSIDER OUR BULLETIN ADVERTISERS’ SERVICES FOR YOUR NEEDS 

 

Holy Rosary & St. Bernard-St. Hedwig Parishes  
Cash/Gun Calendar Raffle - 2024  

 
Cost: $25 per ticket -- 2 for $45 -- 5 for $100 
Make checks payable to Holy Rosary Parish 

 
 $325 Cash OR a Gun Prize 

Awarded twice a week for 10 weeks 
 

Winners will be notified by phone. Winning tickets 
are re-entered for all drawings. Drawings start  
July 2, 2023. Tickets are available from: 
 
    Rich Kodl at 715-669-3913 or  
    Brian Bredlau at 715-797-4782 or 
    St. Bernard-St. Hedwig Rectory 715-669-5526  
       Leave a message. After Mass at the scrip table. 

50th Wedding Anniversary Mass and  
Celebrations: Each year there are three dates that are 
options for couples celebrating their 50th Wedding  
Anniversary to come together to have Mass with the 
Bishop, followed by a dinner celebration. Invitations 
were mailed to couples with wedding dates listed in our 
records. If you do not receive an invitation this week, 
please contact your parish office and/or email Laura 
Boden at lboden@diolc.org to let us know. We will be 
happy to be sure you are on the list and receive an  
invitation. The scheduled dates, times and locations are 
as follows:    
     July 14, 2024 at 1:00pm at St. Bronislava  
          Catholic Church in Plover 
     August 11, 2024 at 1:00pm at the Holy Cross  
           Diocesan Center in La Crosse 
     August 25, 2024 at 1:00pm at St. Olaf  
            Catholic Church in Eau Claire  

Photos of Eucharistic Rally and Daily National  
Eucharistic Pilgrimage Stops: Pictures from each NEP 
stop are available for free download at: flickr.com/
photos/diolc/albums or QR code to the right, 
to make the photos available to your 
parishioners for download.  

Help Catholic Charities love our Neighbors in Need. 
Catholic Charities reaches out to our neighbors in 
need in so many ways, from providing shelter to the 
homeless in our midst, to giving hope and support  
to moms before and after birth, to working with 
married couples looking to adopt, to assisting the 
poor and people with disabilities. Find out more, 
and how you can help, at www.cclse.org, 
or scan the QR code.   

Join In—The Eucharistic Revival Continues: We are 
entering our third year of the eucharistic revival. It is  
essential to know that revival is not something we do.  
It is God stirring up the hearts of His people. The Holy 
Spirit is responding to our prayers and filling us with His 
grace, to strengthen our faith in Jesus’ True Presence in 
the Holy Eucharist. Join in with your response by  
seeking to encounter Jesus in the Eucharist. He waits for 
you! 

Catholic Faithful Citizenship Resources 
For resources on politics and voting 
from a Catholic perspective, including 
materials from the bishops of the  
Wisconsin Catholic Conference (WCC) 
and the U.S. Catholic Conference (USCCB), visit  
diolc.org/faithful-citizenship or scan the QR code. 

 

 13th Sunday in Ordinary Time - June 30, 2024 

St. Bernard-St . Hedwig  
     Parish Secretary: Mary Rathbun 
     Bulletin Production: Vacancy 

Bookkeeper:  Kathy Schmitz 
Office Hours:  Monday & Friday  9:00am to 11:00am 
                              Tuesday & Thursday  9:00am to 4:00pm                                
Rectory Phone:  715-669-5526 
Rectory Address: 109 N Church St.,  PO Box 329, Thorp,  54771 
 EMAILS:  Rectory - busmgr.stbernhed@gmail.com 
                     Bulletin - bulletin.thorp@gmail.com (Due by 5pm Tues.)
Director of  Religious Education:  Patrick Conley   651-323-3292 
                                                     pat.conley@thorpcatholicschool.org 
Music Coordinator:  Vacancy 
Choir Director: Sue Hedler   715-559-1154 
Polish Choir Director: Mary Ann Weninger  715-669-1112 
PCCW: Sue Klapatauskas 715-773-0102 
Quonset/Church Hall Booking:   Connie Gulcynski    (Leave a  
        message)   715-669-5158  Home     715-773-2052 Cell    
Quonset Hall Maintenance: Doug Gulcynski 
TCS Principal:  Kendra Conley   kendra.conley@thorpcatholicschool.org     
School Phone:  715-669-5530      Kendra Conley  651-323-3294 
School Address: 411 East School St.  PO Box 329, Thorp, 54771 
TCS Adm.  Asst.:  Amanda Marek  office@thorpcatholicschool.org 
Maintenance:   
Parish Council: Dan Hull  715-669-3805 
Pray Network:  715-669-5861 

Holy Rosary   
     Bookkeeper & Secretary:  Melissa Micke   630-301-0908 (Cell) 
     Office Hours:  Wednesday   12:00pm to 5:00pm  
     Office Phone:  715-229-0606                 
    EMAIL:  holyrosaryowen@gmail.com 
    Rectory Address: 415 W 3rd Street, PO Box 309, Owen 54460 
    Director of  Religious Education:   Karen Simington  608-764-0420 
    PCCW: Patty Orth   715-937-5849 
   Weekend Petitions:  Sr. Margaret Trzebiatowski   715-229-2423  
St. Mary of Czestochowa 
    Contact Person: Julia Ciolkosz  715-669-6215 
    Treasurer: Elaine Venet  715-669-7178 

St Bernard - St Hedwig Parish 
111 North Church Street    P.O. Box 329 
Thorp WI 54771 

Holy Rosary  
415 West 3rd Street   P.O. Box 309  
Owen WI 54460  

MASSES:   
Weekends: Saturday Vigil: 4:00pm St. Bernard-St. Hedwig       
Sunday: 8:00am Holy Rosary  
 10:00am St Bernard-St Hedwig 
Weekdays: Tuesday & Thursday: 8:30am Holy Rosary 
                   Wednesday & Friday: 8:15am TCS 

NOTE: Online bulletins available stbernardsthedwig.org 
                 and myParish  app 

Pastor: Father Stanislaus Michael Antony 
608-881-9265  Email: stanymichael@gmail.com 

PASTOR’S OFFICE HOURS 
Owen Rectory:  Tuesday & Thursday: 9:00AM–12:00PM                          
Thorp Catholic School:     Wednesday: 9:00AM–12:00PM 
Thorp Rectory:                   Friday: 9:00AM–12:00PM 
For Baptism, Marriage, Anointing and Funeral preparation,  
    Confessions and Counseling, you may approach the Pastor  
    during these office hours. For any emergency and other  
    urgent matters, you may call at any time.  

He took the child by the hand and said to her “Little 
girl, I say to you, arise!” (Mark 5:21-43) 

Eucharistic Revival-week of June 30, 2024-
Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time A Minute with 
Jesus: The Eucharist is called the Lord’s Supper. On 
the night before He was crucified, Jesus had a meal 
with His Apostles in the Upper Room. It was at this 
“Last Supper” before He died that He instituted the  
Holy Eucharist. This was Jesus’ way of remaining with 
us throughout all time. During supper, Jesus changed 
the bread and wine into His Body and Blood, saying 
“This is My Body which is given for you” as He will 
be crucified the next day. “This cup which is poured 
out for you is the new covenant in My Blood”  
(Luke 22:19b-20). Jesus offered His Body and His 
Blood on the cross so that we could be adopted into the 
family of God and live united with Him on earth and 
forever in Heaven. Let’s pray this right now and every 
day this week: Jesus, thank you for always remaining 
with us in the Holy Eucharist. 
This week, read how Jesus  
celebrated the Last Supper in 
Luke 22:7-20. 



 

 

 MASS  SCHEDULE/INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK: 
Saturday, June 29 -  
      4:00pm SBSH †  Rosalie & George Klovas, by Jeanne &  
                                                                                                  Holly FreneƩe  
      7:00pm Czestochowa † Pat Slowiak, by Therese Slowiak 
Sunday, June 30 -  13th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
     8:00am HR † William Benzschawel, by Brian & Roseanne 
                                                                                                 Benzschawel 
     10:00am SBSH † Dolores Nolechek, by Mary Ann Truckey  
Monday, July 1 -  
     8:15am  TCS † Communion Service 
Tuesday, July 2-  
     8:30am HR † NO MASS 
Wednesday, July 3 -    
     8:15am TCS † NO MASS  
 Thursday, June 4 -   
     8:30am HR † NO MASS  
Friday, June 5-   
      8:15am TCS † Cora Kosik, by Phil & Cory Haas  
Saturday, June 6 -  
      8:00am HR † Special IntenƟon for Healing for James  
        Brandl, by Marianne Frese 
      4:00pm SBSH †  Cyril & Martha Alger, by Karen & Gerald 
       Hadzima  
Sunday, June 7 -  14th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
     8:00am HR † In Memory of Joe, Chet & Stanley  
    Sniegowski , by Randy & Chriss Plautz 
     10:00am SBSH † Ronald & Ruth Ann Mickle, by Judy & Joe 
          Mickle 
                                                                                           
      
                                                                                                          
                                                                              

HR = Holy Rosary, Owen  / SBSH = St Bernard-St Hedwig, Thorp /  TCS = Thorp Catholic School Chapel, Thorp   

Pastoral Anointing of the Sick,  Baptism,  Confirmation,  Marriage:  
     Fr. Stan  608-881-9265 
     Parish Office:   Holy Rosary 715-229-0606  or 
                                St. Bernard-St. Hedwig 715-669-5526 

CZESTOCHOWA  MASS—Last Saturday of  the  month  7:00pm.    
 ST. BERNARD-ST. HEDWIG Eucharistic Adoration  
         TCS—Every Wednesday 9am to 9pm  

Ahora tenemos misales in Espanol. Nuestros Hispano  
hablantes los pueden encounter en la entrada de la iglesia.  
Holy Rosary and St Bernard-St Hedwig  

CONFESSIONS:  TCS: Wednesday 7:50am to 8:10am  
SBSH: Saturday     3:30pm to 3:55pm  
HR: Thursday 8:05am-8:25am & Sunday 7:30am-7:55am    

IMPORTANT NOTICE - OPEN HOURS 
SBSH Church: Monday, Tuesday, Thursday & Friday 6am-4pm               
              Saturday 6:00am-5:00pm      Sunday 9:00am-11:30am 
TCS Chapel: Wednesday 7:30am-9:00pm                       
              Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday  7:30am-3:30pm 

 

Thorp Knights of Columbus will meet next week 
Wednesday, July 10, 2024 at 7:00pm in the church 
basement. 

    Offerings from the week of  June 17, 2024 thru  June 23, 2024 
    SB-SH     HR 
Inspired by the Spirit:   

       Goal    $285,000.00   $70,000.00 
      Pledged    $199,085.00 $100,012.00 
     Paid In       $82,460.00    $53,837.00 
     Received Back       $33,652.52    $32,654.84 

   Diocesan Appeal:   
       Goal   $36,285.00 $12,310.00 
       Pledged   $14,650.00  $10,380.00 
Adult Envelopes:         $2,484.00        $.00 
ACH Adult Envelopes:               $50.00     
Offertory:       $289.17    $.00 
TCS & REP Tuition:      $295.00  
Building & Maint.:       $206.00    $.00 
Casa Hogar:   
Candles:             $45.49    $.00 
     Total:   $3,369.66         $.00 

     This year, at St. Bernard-St. Hedwig, at Holy  
Rosary, and at Thorp Catholic School, we want to 
help you up your spiritual game. As you may know, 
we have a subscription to all the great videos, movies, 
podcasts, and articles on FORMED.org 
     There’s so much great stuff on FORMED.org —
for people of all ages and for all levels of faith:  
fantastic suggestions for family movie night, lots of 
stuff for children and youth, devotionals, stories of 
the saints, teaching on the sacraments, as well as the 
award-winning series, The Chosen, bringing the  
ministry and times of Jesus to your screen. 
     If you haven’t yet signed up for FORMED, you 
can gain immediate access in three simple steps: 
        Go to FORMED.org/signup 
        Enter 54771 as your zip code and select  
            “Saint Bernard-Saint Hedwig” 
        Enter your email address 

Attention:  As discussed and decreed by the  
bishops of the province the following change is 
made. Starting July 1, 2024 the mass stipends will  
increase to $20.00 per Mass intention. 

Last weekend to purchase your cash/gun 
raffle tickets. Drawings start this Tuesday, 
July 2nd.  

 

 

From the desk of the DRE 
     Welcome to Practicing Catholic! Patrick Conley, 
glad to be with you again. Thanks so much for tuning 
in to hear about just a few of the manifold ways Our 
God is at work in our midst right here, in the  
Archdiocese of Saint Paul and Minneapolis. 
     In last Sunday’s Gospel, we saw Jesus calming the 
storm and giving a light rebuke to his apostles in the 
boat with him to have faith in the midst of the violent 
squall that had blown up around them. Remember? 
Jesus said to them, “Why are you terrified? Do you 
not yet have faith?” 
     Faith. The Lord desires faith. He emphasizes faith. 
In the Gospel for this Sunday, we have a sandwiched 
pair of stories that again revolve around faith: the 
healing of the woman subject to hemorrhaging, and 
the raising of Jairus’ daughter from the dead.  
     Faith can move mountains: it can raise people from 
the dead! But the main purpose of faith is not what it 
can do for us, in terms of miracles and healings and 
the like. Faith lived unites us to God and brings him 
glory. St. Irenaeus, whom we celebrated this Friday, 
June 28th, said, “The glory of God is a human being 
fully alive.” Spiritually speaking, a person is only 
alive to the extent that they live by faith. Hence, a  
person “fully alive” is the person who is full of faith, 
who is faith-full. 
     So, what is the essence of this faith that the Lord 
Jesus so desires? Some would describe it as trust. And 
it is that, to be sure! Think of all the many ways Jairus 
and the bleeding woman demonstrated their trust in 
Jesus!  
     But the essence of faith is also the ability to look at 
the present moment and see beyond it, into eternity. It 
is to see and believe in the real reality lying behind the 
reality we encounter. It is living your life in  
communion with the priorities of the Gospel, which at 
times, as scandalous as it sounds, means that a dying 
12-year-old girl may have to wait while an example is 
made of a woman’s faith.  
     How could this be? Jesus commendation of the 
woman and her faith is very public—in the midst of 
the crowd. When he finally goes to raise Jairus’ 
daughter, he is with only a few of his closest friends. 
Jesus desires people—Jesus desires you and me to 
have faith above all, because faith is the glue that 
binds us to God. Faith both penetrates and transcends 
the present moment. Faith is spiritual life, and  
spiritual life is never deterred by physical death. For 
all these reasons, amongst even more, Jesus desires 
faith. He, himself revealed this deep desire when he 
rhetorically asked, “When the Son of Man comes, will 
he find faith on earth?” Please, God, let it be so…that 
when we meet him face-to-face, we may then hear him 
say, “Well done, good and faithful servant.”  
Pat Conley, Director of Religious Education 
 pat.conley@thorpcatholicschool.org  651-323-3292    

Our sympathies to the family of  Joan Schmidt who 
will be laid to eternal rest in a Christian burial at 
10:30am, Wednesday, July 3, 2024 at St. Bernard-St. 
Hedwig Church. Visitation will be held at the church 
from 9:00am-10:30am. Please keep Joan and her family 
in your prayers. 

Pastor writes… 
My dear loving people,  
     This weekend, I am on a mission trip doing mission 
appeal for my native diocese back in India. I am with 
the parishioners of Christ the King Church,  
Bakersfield in Fresno diocese, CA and celebrating this 
weekend Masses for them. Afterwards, I am going to 
Los Angeles to meet some of my priest friends and 
back on July 4, 2024. 
     Father Antony Arockiyam, Pastor of St. Francis 
Xavier Church, Windom from the diocese of Winona-
Rochester, MN will be our help out priest for this  
weekend. Hence, I request you all to pray for the  
success of my mission trip and the priests and people of 
my diocese back in India.  
Father Stan   
stanymichael@gmail.com   608-881-9265 

St. Bernard-St. Hedwig PCCW Thrift Sale: 
      The next thrift sale is booked for July. Due to  
openings at the Quonset, we will be accepting drop-offs 
during the week of July 1st through July 5th, and also 
the following week on Monday and Tuesday, July 8th 
and 9th. The sale will be on Wednesday, July 10th and 
Thursday, July 11th. Any volunteers are welcome to 
come help. Good opportunity for community service. 
For more info, contact Bonnie 715-512-1234 or Pat  
715-669-5722 

Heartland Hospice is looking for volunteers to help  
provide comfort care as well as spiritual and emotional 
support for terminally ill patients and their families. 
They serve patients in Barron, Chippewa Falls, Clark, 
Dunn, Eau Claire, Jackson, St. Croix, and Trempeleau. 
Contact Cathy Barkovich at 715-214-2485 if  interested.  

Retrouvaille: Healing Your Marriage – Retrouvaille 
(French for “Rediscovery”) is a 3-phase program  
designed to give you the tools to restore your marriage 
and rebuild a loving relationship. For more info, 877-
922-4673 or HelpOurMarriage.org. Fully Confidential 
and affordable. The next program begins with a  
weekend stay in the Wausau area, August 16-18, 2024. 

The burial for Charlotte Rineck and Brent Rineck will 
be at Riverside Cemetery on Saturday, July 6th at 
1:00pm. Lunch will follow at One Shot.  


